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Important Notice 

 

Wǳǎǘ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊΥ 

 

!ƭƭ /ƭǳōǎ ǘƻ ǳǇπ

ŘŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƻŶŎŜǊǎΣ 

t¦млмΣ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƻƴ 

aȅ[/LΣ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 

мр aŀȅ нлмуΦ 

SeE yOu AlL iN WiLdErNeSs! 





A Purr-fect Project East London Port Rex Lions  Cares 

For Those That Cannot Speak For Themselves 

It has been so gratifying for East London Port Rex Lions to donate a Wendy House-style of construction 
to Pet Pals to provide a home for abandoned and rescued cats. Without doubt, this is no plain, ordinary 
shelter. Not at all! The East London Port Rex Lions have sponsored the building and furnishing of a 
roomy wooden cabin, filled with com-
fortable upholstered chairs and cush-
ions, baskets and boxes, mounted ledges 
for the cats to leap up and even sleep on, 
a patio replete with a hammock for out-
door siestas and all manner of cat toys 
and amusement items to please its res-
cued variety of felines. 

On Saturday, 10 March 2018, the East 
London Port Rex Lions with the Hudson 
Park Lions Cubs visited this cattery at 
Pet Pals.  Members carried in almost 
one ton of food that was donated to as-

sist and augment the feeding pro-
gramme to benefit the many cats and 
dogs that are offered a home at Pet 
Pals. Alarm bells rang loudly when 
we were informed that, had we not 
donated this food, Pet Pals would 
soon have run out of food for its furry 
four-footed residents. Food is Number 
One on Pet Palsô Desperate Needsô 
list. 

East London Port Rex Lions and the Hudson Park Port Rex 
Cubs laid out an attractive garden for the cats as part of the 
Clubôs Legacy Project. What a wonderful Legacy Project, serv-
ing such a worthy cause! These homeless kitties purred with 
pleasure, enjoying the love and attention from their visitors to 
their fully-equipped home. Everyone experienced an ñAh Ha!ò 

moment. What we all 
hope and pray for is that 
these adorable cats will 
find a family to adopt 
them and love them for-
ever, which is all that they deserve. 

In the meantime, for East London Port Rex Lions, it was heart-
warming to spend a morning during which the cats had company, 
human bonding and generous bowls of food ï a much-deserved 
treat for those that want nothing but love, kindness and a full tum-
my. This visit was special for all creatures great and small. 

DG Tillie and 2nd VDG Pieter paid a visit to this wonderful pro-
ject and see photos on next page of visit. 

East London Port Rex Lions  - We Serve  







A very touching letter received by Lion Olwen after recent òcataract surgeryó for  
patients in Knysnaé.. Sponsored by Knysna Lionsé. 

Hallo Olwen, I just want to say a HUGE thank you to the Knysna Lions for my new 'eyes'. I have had 
both lenses replaced but only learned with the 2nd op that these operations are funded by the Lions. I 
always thought it is done by the Dept of Health. Please convey my thanks to you branch, and know it is 
appreciated very, very much. I could not afford to get a new pair of glasses and here I am with brand 
new lenses! 

Yours truly 

Rickie Storbeck 

0725558922    Truly a òGift of Sightó 

Knysna Lions  -  We Serve 

Gonubie Lions  -  We Serve 

An exciting update on our art exhibition held in October 2017 at King's 
Mall in aid of The Carel Du Toit Centre where deaf children learn to 
speak is that we raised R17,000.00 for this very worthy centre. Many 
thanks to all artists, advertisers, supporters and the management of King's 
Mall, without their loving care this would not have been possible. 

Lion President Lyn handing over the cheque to 
the principal, Paula Kumm, of the Carel du Toit 
Centre where deaf children are taught to speak. 

 

 

 

ñA Gift of Sightò 

Nkompeni is a seamstress who was in desperate need of specs.  Our local op-
tometrist kindly tested her eyes free of charge and were so pleased that we 
could help her to carry on earning an income. 

Cape Recife Lions  -  We Serve  

Cape Recife Lions and Ladies recently assisted with the CANSA Shave-a-thon in 

Walmer Park Centre, Port Elizabeth.  Well done to all involvedé.. 





Uitenhage Lionesses donation 
to Save a Pet 

The Uitenhage Lioness Club Branch 
has hit the road running and donated 
a total of R 2240 to save a pet in 
Greenbushes.    

Down but not out ï An example to all  

Granny Hall (fondly known as gran) by all who know her, has been knitting for Lions when Dudley 
Godfrey was our DG. 

DG Dudleyôs wife Yvonne, made Care 
bears her theme for the year. Gran sourced 
scraps of wool from friends and knitted over 
a 100 Care bears for Lions to distribute to 
children in hospital, as well as Social Work-
ers and Police stations. She knitted Mother 
Theresa jerseys and in DG Bokkieôs year 
knee blankets for distribution to the elderly 
in need.    

Gran recently suffered a heart attack and 
subsequently had a bad fall but continued 
knitting for those in needs.  It is therefore 
with pride that the Uitenhage Lions Club is 
now able to help gran with a commode and 
wheelchair. 

Even during her time of convalescence she continues knitting and has roped in 
her carer to continue providing for those in needé.truly an example to all of 
us who as members of Lions strive to live the Lions motto of ñWe Serveò,  
said PDG Bokkie of District 410D.          

Uitenhage Lions   -  We Serve  

LEOô enter Relay Team for overnight 
CANSA Relay for Life 

 

The Uitenhage Leos entered a CANSA Relay 
for Life team for the overnight event which 
was held on Friday 23 February 2018 from 
18h00 until 06h00 on Saturday 24 February 
2018.    

The Relay for Life is an event that raises much 
needed funds to support CANSAôs prevention, 
education, early detection, advocacy and pa-
tient care programs. 

Each community Relay for Life is special and 
is part of a national and international move-
ment in the fight against cancer, said Leo Con-
vener Christo van Eyk of the Uitenhage Lions 
Club.      





Swellendam Lions  -  We Serve  

Swellendam Lions se eerste Leo klub 

Op 22 Februarie 2018 het ón geskiedkundige gebeurtenis te Swellendam 
plaasgevind.  30 Leerders van Swellendam Senior Sekond°re Skool is ingehuldig as 
ñLeoôsò.   

Die eerste Leo klub is in 1957 te Pennsylvania gestig.  Hierdie Leo Klub program is 
ón dekade later as ón offisi±le Lions projek aangeneem.  Die objektief van die Leo 
klub is om jongmense reg oor die w°reld ón geleentheid te gee om te ontwikkel 
asook om terug te gee aan die gemeenskap as ón individueel en deel van die groter 
Leo gemeenskap.   

Die Leo klub se motto is: 

L ï Leadership 
E ï Experience 
O ï Opportunity 

Onder die leiding van die Swellendam Lions 
en CAP sal die span 
verskeie projekte 
aanpak om die gemeen-
skap asook jongmense 
te ontwikkel.   

Hou gerus ons Face-
book blad óSwellendam 
Lionsô dop om hierdie 
skitterende jong leiers 
se projekte te volg. 

Lessons from a unicorn  

1. There's magic inside you, Anything is possible.  

2. Dreams can come true, You don't need wings to fly.  

3. It's okay to be different  

4. And always believe in yourself even if nobody else does.  

This ñLessons from a uni-

cornò was given to me by 

my 9 year old granddaugh-

ter, Elizabeth.   

What an inspiration to us 

alléé..  






